
Minutes of Sunrise Elementary Community Council Meeting 

Meeting Date: October 15th, 2019 

Meeting Held in the Teacher’s Lounge 

 
 

 

Meeting called to order by Katie Brinck 

 

Attendance 

Members in Attendance: Derek Beer, Katie Brinck, Tifanie Findlay, Sue Hintze, Korry Hintze, Jenn Staker, 

Becky Greenwood 

Members not in Attendance:   

Guests in Attendance: 

 

Adoption of Documents 

 Approval of Minutes 

  Katie Brinck moved to approve the September 2019 minutes 

  Tifanie Findlay seconded the motion 

  All in favor 

 

Follow Up 

 School Safety 

  After School Pickup 

   The PTA has arranged for one parent, every other month, for two days, to set up   

   cones by the street corners and remind parents to not park there while   

   picking up their children.  This will start on the 24th and 25th of October.  An  

   email will be sent out at the beginning of the week to let parents know and  

   remind them of other safety issues.  

  Sidewalk Project 

   The sidewalk on 3rd South is in, a crosswalk has been painted. The city is   

   currently waiting on the crosswalk signs to get here, then they will be installed.  

 Updating Guidelines 

  Mr. Beer and Laura will work on updating the guidelines and submitting it for   

  approval/correction to council members.  

 

 

 

Reports 

 Review of school community council training 

  Every month the school community council needs to review school safety. If any safety  

  concerns are brought forward, the Community Council can address them.  

  Councils were encouraged to spend the money given each year sooner rather than later; 

  don’t hold on to it until the end of the year instead, use current resources to help reach  

  current  goals.   



   

New Business 

 Physical Safety of the School 

   Throughout the day, there is a single point access to enter the building. Just the  

   front doors are open after the bell rings in the morning.   

   Cameras have been purchased and are waiting to be installed. There will be six  

   cameras outside of the  building as well as some on the inside.  Cameras can be  

   added to the system as needed.  

   The entrance to the school needs to be remodeled to improve on safety.  

   Possible money could come from LAND Trust money and/or the school district.  

   The school uses the DIRs system to help keep children safe in a possible threat.   

   The different drills are; lock down, hall check, shelter in place and evacuation.  

   Drills are practiced monthly.   

  

Next Meeting: November 19th 2019  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


